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I just wanted to follow up on our meeting last week and thanks very much for taking the time to sit down and chat 
with us.  I know that these are tough times and just wanted you to know that you have my support and anything I can 
do to help with your efforts, you simply need to ask.  I have attached my bio for your edification and after 20 years in 
the FBI and running the Incident response and forensics team at Internet Security Systems, I have seen way too many 
breaches up close and understand your angst.  Will Pelgrin, who runs the Multi-State ISAC and is CEO of the Center 
for Internet Security http://msisac.cisecurity.org/ and is a longtime friend would also be willing, I’m sure, to assist in 
any way possible. 
 
Please let me know if there is anything I can do moving forward and I wish you and your colleagues all the best 
moving forward in these trying times.
 
Best regards,
 
Patrick
 
 
 
.:|:.:|:.   Patrick Gray | Principal Security Strategist |
                Cisco Systems | m: 678-591-0370 | pagray@cisco.com
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